
 

 

Name: Lena McCrea 

Age: 90 

Hometown: Bad Axe, MI 

Funeral Date: Not Available 

Date of Birth: March 05, 1931 

Date of Passing: November 30, 2021 

Funeral Home: Kaufman Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

A private funeral service has been held at the Kaufman Funeral Home in Bad Axe 

with burial in Colfax Cemetery in Bad Axe. A celebration of Lena’s life will be held 

at a later date. Memorials may be offered to the Bad Axe FFA, Bad Axe Public 

Library or the First United Methodist Church in Bad Axe. If you wish to offer your 

condolences to Lena’s family, please go to www.kaufmanfuneralhome.com. 

 

Family of the Deceased 

Lena is survived by two sons; Ronald (Kay) McCrea of Bad Axe and Edward 

(Stephanie) McCrea of Bad Axe. Grandchildren – Vicki (Jeff) Kiehl of Bad Axe, 

Chris (Amanda) McCrea of Bad Axe Dr. James (Briynne) McCrea of Bad Axe, 

Lindsay (Shawn) Laskowski of Caro, Mike (Sara) McCrea of Bad Axe. Great-

grandchildren – Dalton and Krista Geiger, Zoey, Hailey and Mitchell McCrea, Elinor 

and William McCrea, Evan, Camryn and Liam Nugent, Maddie, Will and Elayna 

Laskowski, Blake Darnell. Special friend - Lesa Gusa. The employees of Wil-Le 

Farms that she held close to her heart. She was preceded in death by her 

https://www.kaufmanfuneralhome.com/


husband, Bill McCrea. Brother – Tom Doner. Two infant sisters. Granddaughter – 

Tracy McCrea. Great-grandson – Lucas Klosowski. The family would like to extend 

their sincere appreciation to the entire staff at Huron Medical Care Facility for their 

compassionate and excellent care. 

 

Biography 

Lena McCrea, age 90, of Bad Axe, passed away on Tuesday, November 30, 2021 

at Huron Medical Care Facility in Bad Axe. She was born in Pinnebog on March 5, 

1931, daughter of the late John and Sophie (Bambach) Doner. She married 

William McCrea on June 25, 1949. He preceded her in death on October 23, 2007. 

Lena served as Verona Township Clerk for over 25 years. She and Bill established 

Wil-Le Farms, where she played an integral part as partner and office manager. 

She was a member of the United Methodist Church and longtime member of Lost 

Lake Club in Lincoln, MI. She was a winter resident of River Woods Plantation in 

Estero, FL. She and her husband enjoyed many years traveling throughout many 

countries in connection with the farm industry. 
 

 

 


